Press Release on Mountain Climbing Permits
登山许可证新闻稿
The Government's attention has been drawn to recent news reports in a section of the media about the so-called 'traffic jams' on Mt. Everest, which are both inaccurate and misleading. 
近日媒体关于珠穆朗玛峰“交通拥堵”的新闻报道引起了政府的关注，这些报道既不准确且具有误导性。
For the 2019 Spring Season, the Department of Tourism of the Government of Nepal issued climbing permits to 381 individuals (in 44 different groups, with 642 support staff) to ascend Mt. Everest. This number (381) is 35 more than in 2018 and 15 more than in 2017. 
在2019年春季，尼泊尔政府旅游局向381人(44个不同的团体，含642名工作人员)发放了攀登珠峰的许可证。相比2018年多35个，比2017年多15个。
Of the individuals who possessed climbing permits, 281 made it successfully to the top of the highest peak on earth, along with 378 support staff. Unfortunately, 8 climbers lost their lives and one climber is still missing.
持有登山许可证的人中，随378名工作人员一起，有281人成功登顶。不幸的是，8名登山者丧生，还有一名登山者失踪。
Most of the deaths were caused by extreme weather conditions and high altitude. Therefore, the reports which mentioned over-issuance of climbing permits as the primary cause of deaths are not based on facts. 
大多数死亡是由极端天气条件和高海拔造成的。 因此，有报告称，过度发放登山许可证是导致死亡的主要原因并非基于事实。
An investigation committee has been formed on 7 June 2019 to identify the major causes of death and injuries, and to recommend measures to make climbing Mt. Everest more safe and for avoid untoward incidents. 
2019年6月7日成立了调查委员会，确定造成人员伤亡的主要原因，并建议采取措施，使攀登珠穆朗玛峰更加安全，避免不幸的事件发生。
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